The Council of Europe speaks out 

against rape and sexual violence on women

Thomas Hammarberg, Council of Europe Commissioner for Human Rights, made a statement on rape and sexual violence against women that was particularly welcomed as it stressed the importance of stopping impunity about this kind violence.
(http://www.coe.int/t/commissioner/Viewpoints/100111_en.asp)

"Though the legislation on sexual assault has improved considerably in European countries, the court proceedings are generally not sufficiently adapted to the seriousness of this crime and to its psychological impact upon the victims. Moreover, the number of convictions continues to be very low;  in most cases the perpetrators go unpunished, which can be a very hard blow to a woman who takes the risk to report. There have been too many trials during which the credibility of the woman was questioned in an inappropriate manner. It must be made clear that free consent is always necessary for sexual intercourse and that marriage or partnership shall not be construed as an excuse for sexual abuse. This principle must dominate not only the law but also the concrete procedures in the justice system... One obvious aspect of a comprehensive strategy to give better protection for women against sexual assault is to ensure that all relevant professionals fully understand the principle of free consent and its implications - including police, judicial and forensic personnel. In addition, the competence of social workers and health professionals to assist victims is of great importance. Education and training for this purpose should be further promoted."

The Council of Europe, Europe’s leading human rights organisation, has made a significant contribution to shaping the rights of women in Europe, and fighting against the human rights violations such as domestic violence, sexual violence, and trafficking in human beings.

